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State Bond Update

Metro Government Relations staff continues to advocate in support of a Fall bond sale.  Yesterday, staff conducted a meeting of the coalition of Sacramento advocates with Assembly Budget Committee Chairman Bob Blumenfield. This meeting included representatives of many of the statewide transportation interests in California.  Additionally, staff have met recently with representatives of MOVE-LA’s environmental working group and will soon be meeting with various business organizations and the Councils of Governments in Los Angeles County.  Staff is also continuing to explore legislative solutions which might authorize the sale of transportation bonds independent of other bond issues. We are attaching to this brief a copy of our brochure “California Jobs are at risk!” The next key step in the process will be the issuance of the May Revision to the Governor’s Budget which will be released on May 16, 2011.  
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/110504_State_Jobs_Brochure.pdf
Measure R

The Los Angeles Times has inquired about our efforts to embark on an ambitious and far-reaching Measure R public works agenda in the middle of a stubbornly severe recession, lower than predicted sales tax revenues and budget deficits.  David Yale, Deputy Executive officer of Countywide Planning and Development briefed the reporter on the gamut of agency funding sources, saying that the agency’s current Measure R program is the result of a two-thirds voter mandate in 2008 to specifically improve transportation within L.A. County.  Coupled with two additional sales taxes already on the books as well as other funding sources and project financing mechanisms such as the America Fast Forward initiative, we are undertaking the most ambitious public works project in the country, one that will bring much needed mobility improvement, jobs and economic activity to the region.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.

Daily News Editorial Pending on State Transportation Bonds

The Daily News Thursday may publish an editorial highlighting our concerns about the state’s delays in selling transportation bonds that would support many critical transit and highway projects in Los Angeles County and throughout California that are critical to job growth and economic recovery. Staff told a writer that we are urging legislators to adopt a new state budget that not only plugs the deficit but one which can support a fall bond sale.



	

	








